
MICHAEL H. O'BRIEN, MEMBER

107 EAST WING
P.O. BOX 202175

HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120-2t75
PHONE: (717) 783-8098

FAX: (717) 780-4787

610 N. 2ND STREET
PHILADELPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19123

PHONE: (2T5) 503-3245
FAX: (215) 503-7850

E-MAIL: MOBRIEN@PAHOUSE.NET
WEB: WWW.PAHOUSE.COM/OBRIEN

=&zws

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
HARRISBURG

COMMITTEES

APPROPRIATIONS,
DEMOCRATIC VICE-CHAIRMAN

EDUCATION
GAMING OVERSIGHT
DEMOCRATIC POLICY

CAUCUSES

EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION
LIFE SCIENCE & BIOTECHNOLOGY
NATIONAL CAUCUS OF ENVIRONMENTAL

LEGISLATORS
PRE-K
WOMEN'S HEALTH

August 8, 2011
Silvan B. Lutkewitte, III
Chairman
Independent Regulatory Review Commission
14th Floor
333 Market Street
Harrisburg, PA 17101

Re: Final Rulemaking Order (Regulation ID No. 126-1; IRRC No. 2885)
Philadelphia Taxicab and Limousine Regulations

Dear Chairman Lutkewitte:

I write to request that the Independent Regulatory Review Commission
(Commission) approve the above referenced regulations.
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The Philadelphia Parking Authority's (Authority) final-form taxicab and limousine
regulations include numerous significant changes compared to the proposed version of those
regulations approved in November 2010. Those changes were made to continue the current
regulatory status in Philadelphia, which is very important because the current process has lead to
so many improvements to taxicab and limousine service. Those changes also indicate the
Authority's willingness to cooperate and seek a consensus with the many different regulated
parties and interested members of the general public.

As a Member of the House Appropriations Committee, I can also attest to the
professional and reasonable manner in which the Authority submits its annual budgets and fee
schedules. The Authority has always been responsive to the Committee's questions and its
budges and fee schedules have been approved eight consecutive times.

The continued application of Act 94 through the Authority's regulations will be in the
best interests of the regulated parties and the residents, businesses and tourists in Philadelphia. I
highly recommend that the Commission approve those regulations at your August 25, 2011
meeting.
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